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The Honorable Craig Blair
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1900 Kanawha Blvd. E.
Charleston, WV 25305

The Honorable Gary G. Howell
Room 213E, Bldg. 1

1900 Kanawha Blvd. E.
Charleston, WV 25305

Dear Chairmen:

The Committee requested the Performance Evaluation and Research Division report on the
relationship between the Council for Community and Technical College Education (Council), the
Board of Barbers and Cosmetologists (Board), and the schools of barbering and cosmetology,
including curricula preparation, implementation, and oversight.

Public Schools of Barbering and Cosmetology Have Been Inadvertently Removed From the
Process of Obtaining an Operating Permit.

Passage of Senate Bill (SB) 586 on April 13, 2013 transferred the Board’s statutory
responsibility of issuing operating permits to public and private barber and cosmetology schools
to the Council. In addition, SB 586 transferred the Higher Education Policy Commission’s
responsibility of approving massage therapy schools to the Council. This legislative intent is
expressed in the purpose statement of the introduced bill as follows:

NOTE: The purpose of this bill is to place the authority to license cosmetology,
barber, and massage schools with the West Virginia Council for Community and
Technical College Education. Current law places authority for approving
cosmetology and barber schools with the professional licensing board and
authority for approval of massage schools with the West Virginia Higher Education
Policy Commission.
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